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On May 31, 1966, there were 13,042 persons in residence in the 
institutions under the Department of Public Welfare. These included 
6,026 in state mental hospitals (5,750 mentally ill and 276 inebriate), 
5,718 in institutions for the mentally retarded, 720 in state nursing 
homes, 281 in the School for the Deaf, 107 in Gillette State Hospital, 
87 in Braille and Sightsaving School, 55 in the Minnesota Residential 
Treatment Center, and 48, in Glen Lake State Sanatorium. 

During May, the total Institutional population showed a net decrease 
of 197, with most of the decrease (155) in the institutions for the 
mentally retarded as patients began to go home for summer vacations. 
The end of the school year brought about a decrease of 106 in Owatonna's 
population, having only 79 in residence at the end of May. The mental 
hospital population also showed a small decrease during the month (25 
fewer mentally ill and 17 fewer inebriated). 

So far this fiscal year the number of mentally ill patients in 
state mental hospitals has decreased by 573 compared with a decrease of 
555 during the same period a year ago. The decrease in mentally ill 
population has been accompanied by increased turnover: 117 more patients 
have entered and 243 more have been released alive so far this year 
than last, while 28 fewer patients have died in the hospital (see Table 
II-A). With the greater number of releases, the increase in patients 
entering has been among patients readmitted and returning from provisional 
discharge. There has been little change in number of first admissions 
(five less so far this year than last). Voluntary admissions, both first 
and readmissions, have increased over last year (84 more voluntary first 
admissions and 111 more voluntary readmissions), while there have been 
fewer commitments. Well over half of all admissions (over 55 percent) so 
far this year have been voluntary, including 47 percent of all first 
admissions and 69 percent of all readmissions. 


















